


HANOVER TOWNSHIP
BOARD MEETING
August 10, 2022

Held at Hanover Township Hall

Meeting called to order at 7:30 PM by Supervisor, Jeffery Heath

Board members present: Jeff Heath, Jason Dorian, Rachel Heath, Steve Keller, Tim Evans   

Absent: None

Pledge of Allegiance: Led by Supervisor Heath  

Public Comment: Commissioner Poleski gave updates on the County.  There will be a 1 mill levy on the November 2022 Ballot for the Jail.  He also mentioned an addition of $1.50/month to each cell phone line for 911 dispatch.

Sheriff Schuette gave a presentation on the jail millage and the Sheriff’s Department proposal.

Announcements: None.

Motion by Dorian, support by Evans, to forgo the reading of the minutes for the July 13, 2022 Board Meeting.  Ayes all.  Motion passed.

Motion by Dorian, support by Keller to accept the reading of the minutes for the August 2, 2022 Fire Board Meeting as read by Supervisor Heath.  Ayes all.  Motion passed.

Chief Johnston gave updates on Fire Department calls and trainings. 

Motion by Dorian, support by Keller, to accept the Treasurer’s report.  Ayes all.  Motion passed.

Motion by Evans, support by Dorian, to approve the General Fund, Post-Audit, Round/Farwell, and Fire Department bills as presented for payment.
Roll Call: Dorian, yes; Evans, yes; J. Heath, yes; Keller, yes; R. Heath, yes.  Ayes all.  Motion passed.

New Business:  

Clerk Heath gave the following updates:
1. Paving Projects
a. Folks Road: Late September or Early October
b. ½ down for Dew, Farwell Lake, Snow, and Tripp roads sent on 7/14.  Tripp Road may not happen until 2023.
c. Weeks Road: Had setback with Frontier, but they should be grading now.
2. Office chairs purchased
3. New locks and security system are in place.  Request for reimbursement will be submitted this month.
4. Audit will begin August 22nd.

Motion by Evans, support by Dorian to continue being a member of MTA, with the purchase of the Plus Membership.
Roll Call: J. Heath, yes; Keller, yes; R. Heath, yes; Dorian, yes; Evans, yes.   Ayes all.  Motion passed.

Clerk Heath mentioned that the IRS charged a $540 fee because a W9 was dated days after the contractor was paid. 

Old Business: 

The Board discussed the Sheriff’s Department Proposal.  This will be discussed further with the School and the Village. 

Public Comment: 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Mark Nastally asked about how the cost of boundary roads is split. 

Dorian moved the meeting to be adjourned at 9:22 PM.

Submitted by:


Rachel L. Heath, Clerk





